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BOB SCHIEFFER, host: 
 
Today on FACE THE NATION, another in our series of interviews with 
presidential contenders.  This week, Mike Huckabee, the Republican of 
Arkansas.  Even he would admit he's at the back of the pack, but he is among 
the most interesting of the candidates this year.  The only one, for example, 
who has lost 100 pounds and says obesity poses a threat to the nation.  And 
he's one of the few Republicans who has strong praise for Hillary Clinton, 
who, in case you forgot, is seeking the Democratic nomination.  What is Mike 
Huckabee all about and why is he running? 
 
On our roundtable, we'll talk politics with Washington Post columnist Colbert 
King and Mike Allen of Politico.com.  Then I'll have a final word on the inner 
voice within each of us.  Are you listening? 
 
But first, presidential candidate Huckabee on FACE THE NATION. 
 
Announcer:  FACE THE NATION with CBS News chief Washington correspondent Bob 
Schieffer.  And now, from CBS News in Washington, Bob Schieffer. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And joining us this morning from Little Rock, Arkansas, 
governor--former Governor Mike Huckabee.  He is a candidate who is different. 
Among other things, he's the only candidate that is offering diet advice to 
voters.  He is also a candidate who says what he thinks, and he is one of the 
more interesting people around politics, if I do say so. 
 
Governor, welcome.  And I want to start right in with something you said to 
one of the Arkansas papers, the Pine Bluff Commercial Appeal.  It really 
caught my eye because what you said is that some Republicans, particularly 
Christian evangelicals, talk as if Republican candidates are not going to be 
held to a standard of personal accountability and responsibility for their 
personal lives.  And you went on to say, if that is true, there are going to 
be a lot of Republicans who owe Bill Clinton a great big public apology. 
 
What do you mean by that, governor, and who are you talking about?  I assume 
you're talking about Rudy Giuliani, among others. 
 
Former Governor MIKE HUCKABEE (Republican, Arkansas; 2008 Presidential 
Candidate):  I'm really not talking about the candidates so much, Bob, as I am 
about Christian leaders who were very vocal in speaking out about Bill 
Clinton's personal life and his behavior.  And if those same standards don't 
apply to Republicans, then it's just a matter of sheer hypocrisy.  Principles 
have to be applied to all of us, and it shouldn't be applied differently to 
Republicans or Democrats.  Now, that--that gate ought to swing both ways. 
Republicans have to be fair to Democrats, Democrats need to be fair to 
Republicans.  Whatever standard we set, we ought to all just be honest about 
it and make that the standard for everybody.  And that's what has concerned 
me, is that there's sort of a almost this, well, "things are going to be 
different in this election cycle." Well, principles don't change.  People do, 
but principles and basic standards of decency and appropriate behavior 
shouldn't change, and we shouldn't make exceptions just because we happen to 
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maybe be in the same party. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, but I take it what you're saying is there ought to be a 
thorough examination of all the candidates' personal lives, for example that 
Rudy Giuliani has been married three times, John McCain twice.  And you're 
saying that Republicans ought to do that.  Is that what you're saying here? 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Well, I'm saying that we're going to be evaluated, all 
of us who run for president.  In fact, we were evaluated as we ran for 
governor in my case, or mayor in the case of Giuliani or others.  I'm just 
saying that those who claim that they represent a certain branch of our party, 
primarily the Christian evangelicals, got into politics because of adherence 
to certain moral principles.  Now, if those moral principles no longer are the 
driving force, they render their whole purpose for being in politics 
irrelevant, and that's why I think we have to sort of--I'm not calling out the 
candidates, I'm calling out the Christian leaders and saying if you're going 
to be Christian leaders, then be Christian leaders.  Don't just be political 
players, because then you defy the very reason that you claim you needed to be 
involved in the political process. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, let me ask you about another rather unusual thing you said. 
You said Hillary Clinton is focused, you said she is disciplined and you--and 
she said--you said she is brilliant.  I guess I have to ask you, if your 
campaign doesn't work out and she wins, are you angling for a place in her 
Cabinet? 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  No.  I don't think she'd ask me, and I don't think I'd 
accept.  And truly, those are words that I said spoken simply as an 
observation of having known her.  I think that's why I'm the best candidate on 
the Republican side.  I know her better than anybody else on the Republican 
ticket running, and I know how, frankly, how dangerous she can be as a 
candidate.  That's one of the reasons that I believe that my candidacy offers 
the clearest contrast and an opportunity for America to have maybe a real 
solid choice. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, let's talk about some of the other Republican candidates. 
Mitt Romney, for example, he seems to be having some problems with--he seems 
to have developed some, I guess I would say some evolving positions.  He said 
one thing when he was governor of Massachusetts and when he was running for 
that office.  He now seems to be saying some quite different things.  For 
example, he recently revealed that he had just joined or that he was a member 
of the NRA, the National Rifle Association and said he was a life-long hunter. 
And then we find out that, his campaign said, well, actually, he'd only been 
hunting twice.  What do you make of that, governor? 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Well, certainly, he's wanting to appeal to a lot of the 
voters that I think I naturally appeal to, and that's folks in the South and 
people in the Midwest and, for that matter, people in New Hampshire who truly 
value their Second Amendment rights.  And it's not just about hunting, but 
hunting certainly is a part of it.  I think it was, you know, the major 
mistake to try to portray himself--`I've been a life-long hunter,' when he's 
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been twice.  It'd be like me saying, `I've been a life-long golfer' because I 
played putt-putt when I was nine years old and I rode in a golf cart a couple 
of times.  The best thing to do is just say, `Look, here's who I am.  I 
support this issue, but I'm not particularly close to it.' 
 
Let me--let me say that I have a great respect for Rudy Giuliani, who--who I 
thought made a real gutsy move in South Carolina this week when he said that 
he still supports federal funding for abortion.  Now, I disagree with him.  I 
don't think we ought to use federal tax dollars for abortion, and I wouldn't 
if I were president.  But I thought it was at least a statement of 
extraordinary honesty and candor on the part of Giuliani that he would go into 
South Carolina, a very pro-life environment, and just say, `Look, this is who 
I am.  I'm not going to change just to get your votes.' And I think American 
people are looking for authenticity, they're looking for people whose 
statements today match what they said five, 10, 15, 20 years ago, and match 
with what they've done in office, match their record with their rhetoric. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Let's talk a little bit about the money side of it.  Mr. Romney, 
I think--well, let's just take a look at the figures as what some of these 
national Republicans have raised.  Romney has now raised, we are told, $23 
million; Rudy Giuliani, $15 million; John McCain, $12 1/2 million.  You, at 
this point, have raised about a half million dollars. 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Mm-hmm. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  We're going to have a very different kind of campaign this time. 
We'll have Iowa.  We'll have New Hampshire.  But then, in early February, 
maybe as many as 30 states holding primaries on the same day.  That means 
we're basically going to have a national campaign, and you can't campaign in 
all those states at one time.  So it's--money is going to play a tremendous 
role, a more important role than ever.  Frankly, I find that somewhat obscene. 
But how do you, as someone who's not even raised $1 million yet, how can you 
possibly compete in that kind of an environment? 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Well, Bob, it--I think the word "obscene" is a great 
word to use.  This is a time when people're talking about $100 million before 
the end of the year.  If that's the case, do you really want someone in charge 
of the federal treasury who burns $100 million before the first vote is cast? 
I think that is obscene. 
 
Now, what I would remind people is that a lot of people are talking about how 
much money was raised in the first quarter, and it's sort of like saying, 
`Gee, the first quarter is the whole game,' but it isn't.  I've only been at 
this about six and a half weeks.  We started from ground zero, didn't have a 
capacity to transfer money from a Senate account.  We've met our rather modest 
fund-raising goals for the first reporting period because we got a late start. 
The question is not how much I raised in the first quarter, but how much am I 
going to continue to raise over the next two and three quarters.  And that's 
where we feel like it's got to happen.  Plus, this is the kind of environment 
in which a candidate can catch fire and people go to the Web site that he has 
and make contributions over the Internet, and I could raise $20 million 
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overnight if everyone watching this show just simply went and said, `I'll make 
$100 contribution.' The point is that things could change so rapidly. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, governor, that's kind of a big if.  I mean, you know, they 
always say, you know, the dog could've caught the rabbit if he hadn't stopped 
to make that phone call. 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Yeah. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  But, I mean--I mean, reality is reality.  You're going to have to 
have a tremendous sum of money to even have a chance.  I'm not saying that's 
fair... 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Sure. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  ...but it's simply the golf course that politics is played on 
these days.  And--and I just--it's not clear to me how you can get from there 
to here. 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Well, it--again, if--if I thought that I'd raised all 
the money that I was going to realistically raise, I'd be out of it today. 
But what I'm telling you is, we're on the front end of our fund-raising, not 
on the back side.  We have two biggest fund-raisers that we've had to date 
that haven't even happened.  One that'll happen this month, one in May, that I 
think are going to do--be the kind of events that give us the opportunity to 
keep going.  But our miles per gallon, I would say, is pretty darned 
impressive because, with very modest fund-raising so far and the fact that 
we've only been at it a few weeks, not several months or in the case of some 
candidates several years, we're still competitive and... 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right. 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  ...are growing momentum rather than trying to run on 
the fumes of what momentum I've had. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  OK.  Well, let's talk a little bit about what you're for and what 
you're against.  I noticed that you said at one point, "We have to stop 
driving God out of the public square." You are an evangelical, I take it? 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Yes. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  What is the connection between government and God in your view? 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Well, the First Amendment's pretty clear, and it's 
simply this, that government should neither prefer or prohibit the practice of 
religions.  Government shouldn't go and tell people how to worship or even 
that they should worship.  Government ought to have a hands-off attitude.  But 
what government shouldn't do is to tell people that they can't or put 
restrictions.  And so I think we've made something complicated out of 
something that the founding fathers really made very simple in the First 
Amendment.  You neither prefer one religion over another, but you don't 
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prohibit the free exercise thereof.  And so when there are efforts made, 
whether it's because of political correctness or court decisions that have run 
amok, where you say you can't have a nativity scene or a menorah on capitol 
grounds, that's absurd.. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right. 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  We ought to be able to welcome the discussion of faith 
in the public square. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And where do you come down on the war? 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  We got to win, it's simple as that.  We can't just pull 
away and demoralize our military and create an incredible instability in the 
Middle East.  I think it's a wrong-headed decision on the part of some of the 
Democrats who want to set a firm timetable and announce it.  That's like 
playing football and saying, "We're only playing through the middle of the 
third quarter and then we're leaving, regardless of the score." Well, that's a 
sure way to know that your opponent doesn't have to be better than you, 
doesn't have to beat you, just has to stay on the field until you've already 
announced you're going to leave. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Governor, we have to end it there, and I would also like to 
congratulate you on actually losing 100 pounds.  I know you see obesity as a 
big problem in this country, and you have shown... 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Yes, I do. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  ...by your example that something can be done about this problem. 
Thank you very much.  You're an interesting interview, and we wish you the 
best. 
 
Fmr. Gov. HUCKABEE:  Thank you, and happy Easter to you and all your 
viewers. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  You bet. 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And with us now to talk a little politics, two of the very best on 
that subject, Colbert King of The Washington Post and Mike Allen, the chief 
political correspondent for Politico.com. 
 
Here you had a candidate who is fascinating, interesting, says funny things, 
who's raised a half million dollars. 
 
Mike, does he have any chance--or does any candidate in that position right 
now today have any chance in today's politics? 
 
Mr. MIKE ALLEN (Politico.com):  Bob, it's hard to see how you make that 
happen.  And what--the case that Governor Huckabee tries to make is that the 
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others have already been to the gas station and filled up.  He's just going 
there.  But, as you guys know, what the money shows is enthusiasm and 
organization.  And I think that's why the results this week were so great for 
Governor Romney of Massachusetts and for Senator Obama of Illinois.  Not 
because any one of those top three candidates on either side is not going to 
get it because of the money, but because they showed that they really have 
their act together.  And both of those candidates are going to be taking steps 
in the days ahead to capitalize on that. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  I think that's absolutely right, but I think you have this other 
factor of just this reality that now it looks to me like, Colby, you're going 
to have--what?--30 states on February 5th all having primaries on the same 
day.  That's a national primary, and how you can do well in that environment 
without raising these enormous sums, I just don't think it can be done. 
 
Mr. COLBERT I. KING (The Washington Post):  Well, you're absolutely right. 
It's going to take everything that you have, plus some.  You've referred to this as  
being really obscene, the amount of money that's being raised, but everybody—if 
you're going to play this game this year, you're going to have to have a lot of 
obscene players. There's going to be a lot of obscenity in this--in this country. 
 
But, you know, the thing that I found most fascinating this week was the Obama 
numbers.  Hillary came--Hillary Clinton, Senator Clinton came in at 26 
million, he came in at 25 million.  But he raised--he had twice as many 
contributors of the small funds than--than--than she did, and--and that says 
something about, it seems to me, the appeal that this--this individual we 
hadn't heard about four years ago, three years ago, is having on the impact on 
this campaign. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, you know, I agree with what you said about this says that 
these are serious candidates here, and I mean, I was a little dubious, I must 
say, about whether Obama was for real.  He's convinced me that he is now for 
real. 
 
Mr. KING:  Yeah. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Now, whether he gets the nomination or not, who knows?  But 
clearly when you can raise that much money, and, as you say, Colby, from that 
many people--because he got 100,000 people, wasn't it? 
 
Mr. KING:  Yeah, 100,000 people to her 50,000. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  On the Internet.  He's for real. 
 
Mr. KING:  But--and the fact that he goes into a place like Austin, Texas, 
and pulls in a crowd of 24,000 people, you know, that's a phenomenal number. 
He doesn't have the name recognition of a Hillary Clinton, yet there's 
something about him, he's catching on.  People--people are responding to him 
the way, you talked earlier, to a Robert Kennedy.  It's maybe his enthusiasm, 
his brightness, his fresh face.  But also, he's inspirational. 
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Mr. ALLEN:  And, Bob, now that he is undeniably a serious candidate, I think 
in weeks ahead you're going to see him acting like a serious candidate.  Next 
few weeks we're going to--we're told he's going to start unveiling policies to 
put some substance with the excitement.  He's going to have policies on 
education, national security, energy and health care.  And already, to tap in 
to what Colby was saying about the individual supporters he has, try and make 
people feel like it's their campaign.  When he did a town hall on the Internet 
about community health care, on one screen you could watch him, on another 
screen there was a box to send him your ideas on that policy, your personal 
experience with that.  We're told he's going to do that with all of his 
policies, and so then in his speeches and his campaign documents, you'll hear 
people's own stories coming back at them, giving them more of a connection to 
this campaign. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Let me switch to the Republican side and ask you both about John 
McCain and what has happened.  Clearly now John McCain has decided to hook his 
wagon to victory in Iraq, and is that going to be a good strategy?  Now, he 
was interviewed by Scott Pelley when he was in Baghdad.  The interview's going 
to be on "60 Minutes" tonight.  But listen to this question that Scott poses 
here. 
 
(Excerpt from "60 Minutes") 
 
SCOTT PELLEY reporting: 
 
I wonder, at what point do you stop doing what you think is right... 
 
Senator JOHN McCAIN:  Yep. 
 
PELLEY:  ...and you start doing what the majority of the American people want? 
 
Senator JOHN McCAIN:  Well, again, I disagree with what the majority of 
American people want.  Failure will lead to chaos.  Withdrawal will lead to 
chaos. 
 
(End of excerpt) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  I think it takes a lot of political courage to say I disagree with 
what the majority of the American people want.  But, Mike, can he win the 
presidency?  Can he win the nomination starting from there? 
 
Mr. ALLEN:  Well, you're right, that I think people do appreciate honesty.  I 
think that one thing that helps him on this is that telling you things you 
don't want to hear is congruent with the McCain straight talk brand.  Where 
he's having trouble this week was he said some things I think people didn't 
think were straight talk and looked like happy talk about Iraq.  And in this 
great interview with Scott Pelley, he walked back from that a little bit.  But 
Bob, Colby, as you guys know in a relationship, a marriage, they say if you're 
explaining, you're losing.  And Senator McCain definitely is explaining this 
week.  You'll see a crucial speech on Wednesday, the Virginia Military 
Institute.  They're deliberately putting him in a presidential setting, 
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someplace where the people he's talking to will see the seriousness and the 
consequences of it.  And there you'll see him make a frank plea to give the 
surge more time, which is a different way of saying give his candidacy more 
time. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Yes, because he had said, when he was in Baghdad, that it was the 
first time he could walk freely through the marketplace in Baghdad. 
 
Mr. KING:  Well. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Reporters pointed out there were 200 soldiers around him and 
helicopters overhead. 
 
Mr. KING:  That tends to help a little bit. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
 
Mr. KING:  When you have that kind of armament with you.  I think that he's 
serious about what he wants to do, but he's also doing something that's smart 
from the standpoint of a candidate.  The Republican base that still is with 
George Bush will react, I think, positively to him standing up, McCain 
standing up for the--for the Bush policy on the war.  This doesn't hold in a 
good stead for a general election.  But I think when he has to go into places 
like South Carolina and elsewhere and appeal to Republican voters, I think 
he's going to get some support, especially if he seems to be standing up as a 
matter of principle. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  One thing we see is that most Republicans in the recent survey say 
they're not particularly satisfied with the candidates so far.  Do you think, 
Mike, that means that you may see somebody like Fred Thompson, who's--plays a 
lawyer on TV--I guess he is a lawyer, actually--would he be a serious 
candidate?  Does he have a chance to come in late? 
 
Mr. ALLEN:  He does have a chance to come in late.  And he definitely is 
leading people around him to believe that he wants to run.  He's making plans 
for how he would do it, talking to prospective consultants.  In early May, 
he's going to give a speech to the Lincoln Club in Orange County, as you guys 
know, one of the biggest, most important political organizations in the party. 
And there were other well-known Republicans who wanted that job.  I think 
you'll see a lot of buzz around that.  Also in mid-April, he'll be going to 
Capitol Hill, meeting with 60 or more House Republicans to make his case.  So, 
because of his populist appeal, because of his fame from television, he could 
get in later than most and make it work. 
 
Mr. KING:  He looks the part.  He looks presidential in his--in his bearing. 
The question I think a lot of people have is does he really have it in his 
belly?  As a senator, he was not known to be one of the hardest-working 
senators on Capitol Hill.  I happen to like him.  I spent a little time 
talking to him at the last Republican convention.  He talks knowledgeably 
about barbecue in Memphis, and anybody who likes barbecue can't be all bad. 
So Fred Thompson gets a leg up. 
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Schieffer:  I think we'll stop on barbecue.  Dessert later.  I'll be back with 
a final word in just a second.  Thank you both. 
 
Mr. ALLEN:  Happy Easter, Bob. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Yeah. 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Finally, some thoughts for this season of reflection that began 
with Passover and ends with Easter.  Last summer, at the Aspen Ideas Festival, 
I interviewed a minister named T.D. Jakes.  He is an African-American pastor 
of a Dallas megachurch of more than 30,000 people.  But he said something that 
day I shall never forget.  He reminded us that no one is perfect, that we are 
all broken somewhere.  But he said that is not all bad.  A key is broken in 
all the right places to fit a certain lock.  When that key is placed in that 
lock, there is a quiet click.  When we meet a person who is broken in the 
right places to accommodate our brokenness, there is also a click. 
 
It could also happen in other ways.  An introverted person hears that click 
when he finds a job that can only be done by a person who works well alone. 
Or when we face a life-altering decision, whether it's a job or a relationship 
or even faith, something clicks when we find the place that accommodates our 
uniqueness or our brokenness.  Some religions teach prayer, some call it 
meditation, but there is, within each of us, some mysterious inner thing that 
tells us when something clicks.  We don't know how or why.  We just know. 
We're all broken.  But listening for that click can help us to unlock many 
doors.  The voice is always there.  We have only to listen. 
 
That's it for us.  We wish you the very best of the season.  See you next week 
right here on FACE THE NATION. 


